** MEMORANDUM **

To: President Paul Widdison, Weber School District Board of Education

& Gina Butters, Superintendent

From: Larry Hadley

Executive Director of Facilities and Operations

Date: June 11, 2025

Subject: Water controllers and reimbursement

Board members, we have been working with Weber Basin Water on obtaining some grant money for updating and replacing sprinkler controllers in 14 of our school locations. The updated controllers utilize weather data and smart watering technology. This set of controllers will bring all of our facilities to current smart technology controllers.

The reason for petitioning the board this evening is that our initial purchase price for these controllers will be \$79,406.31. This price is over \$50,000.00 which requires board approval. After we purchase the controllers, we will receive a reimbursement of \$59,554.73. This will reduce our purchase price to \$19,851.58.

At this time, we ask the board for approval to purchase the controllers needed to update our 14 facilities.